Muswell Hill Schools

Statement for Public Meeting 9 June 2004

I regret that I am not able to attend tonight’s meeting.  As you know, prior commitments prevent this.  Until I have held more detailed discussions with officers in the light of our meeting with representatives of the parents’ group yesterday, it would not be appropriate for an officer to attend in my place.  You have already met with the Director of Education, Sharon Shoesmith, and her senior team and their conclusions are set out in the recent letter to Barbara Roche MP.  I will be happy to attend a later public meeting to discuss our plans to increase future school places in the Muswell Hill area.

I accept the conclusions set out in Sharon Shoesmith’s letter to Barbara Roche: we will not be able to create additional places for September 2004 entry.  We will look carefully at the proposal by parents’ representatives that places might be created by January, though I can make no promises at this stage.  We will also look at what might be feasible within the constraints of admissions policy to be as helpful as possible to parents who take up places outside their local area but who have younger siblings who might qualify for places closer to home which are created in future years.  

We will now put all our efforts into creating places for 2005.  To achieve this we will need to consult widely and will need the full support of local schools and communities, so I welcome the widespread interest that your meetings have helped to foster.

I understand and sympathise with those parents not able to find places at their local schools.  We share the same aim: to provide school places as close as possible to children’s homes.  I am determined that the difficulties we have encountered this year should not be repeated in 2005.
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George Meehan

Executive Member, Education and Lifelong Learning

Haringey Council
